
January 8, 1969

And this descent of the superman consciousness ...

Did I tell you I had afterwards identified it?

When you spoke last time, you had identified it.

Yes, but I spoke of ‘supramental consciousness’.

Later, you said, “Maybe the superman?”

Yes, that's it. It's the descent of the superman consciousness. I had the assurance of it 
afterwards.

It was on the 1st of January after midnight. I woke up at 2 in the morning, surrounded by a
consciousness, but so concrete, and NEW, in the sense that I had never experienced that. It 
lasted, quite concrete and present, for two or three hours, and then it spread out and went to 
find all those who could receive it. And at the same time I knew it was the consciousness of 
the superman, that is, the intermediary between man and the supramental being.

It has given the body a sort of assurance, a sort of trust. That experience has made it 
steady, as it were, and if it keeps the true attitude, all the support is there to help it.

A certain number of people (I asked afterwards) had the experience, they felt it (not as 
clearly), felt the presence of a new consciousness — lots of people. They told me (I asked 
them if they had felt something), they told me, “Oh, yes!” But each with ... (Mother twists 
her fingers slightly) naturally his own special approach.

(silence)

The curious thing (I've noticed it with others) is that when the Action is silent, it's FAR 
MORE PRECISE than when it takes place through words. Words are received mentally, and 
there is always a slight distortion: a distortion of the content of those words. Whereas when 
the action is direct (Mother makes a gesture of inner communication), it's very precise.

I don't want to give names, but I've had both examples these last few days. There was 
someone I was to see only a few days later, so then I put the Consciousness and Force on 
him, and the change took place, but very clearly and precisely; while to others I spoke of this 
experience, and they transcribed it: two transcriptions were read out to me, very different 
from each other (while I very nearly said the same thing), each transcription is different, and 
there is a slight distortion, different too, in each.

I didn't correct them because words themselves distort, so ...

You see, when I speak, I give words a very precise meaning — very subtle and precise; 
the other person receives the sound of the word and gives it his own interpretation. But what 
can we do?

This Consciousness takes on a different ‘color’, so to speak, in everyone. It's the same 
thing with words: words have a similar, but nevertheless different meaning for each of those 



who utter them .... We would have to communicate like this (gesture of inner exchange): the 
direct experience.
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